RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Lt. Shawn Dietrich; Lt. Joseph Pinto; Sgt. Mark Stiansen, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Officer Ray Matus, Highway Patrol Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio, Executive Assistant

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2019, 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Resident (Eileen) requests No Parking signs on Brookside Circle to be moved to the opposite side of the street.

Staff Traffic Committee states that resident regarding this matter never returned the Petition regarding this request, therefore, this request is denied.

2. Ms. Love reports traffic issue at intersection of Sproul Road and Lancaster Avenue Reports the wait to turn left is approximately 15-30 minutes duration of time.

Staff Traffic Committee will contact Higgins to check the timing of the light at this location.

3. Ms. Cindy Evans reports the timing of the signal at Bryn Mawr Avenue and Sproul Road is not functioning properly.

Staff Traffic Committee have confirmed with Higgins that this matter has already been repaired and therefore no issue.

Add on Item:

- 1, Commissioner Borowski emailed regarding concerns of residents from Strathmore Road who continue to be concerned about speeding in the morning being a safety issue for students at bus stops.
- Residents on Strathmore and Yorkshire spoke regarding their concerns and shared information from a study they performed themselves; rolling stop signs, speeding around the bus stops, lack of drivers following signs.
- Residents requested to lower the speed limit at this location.
- Residents requested an officer to be committed to this location during certain times to observe the activity.
- Residents inquired about speed humps
- Residents inquired what could be done to help with the speeding issues.
- Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey stated that it is up to the driver of the vehicle to follow the rules. It doesn't matter how many signs you put up, it will not stop certain drivers to following them.
- Sgt Stiansen stated they have already received complaints at this location.
- Sgt. Stiansen stated that they cannot have an officer at this location at all times to enforce all day.
- The speed limit cannot be lowered.
- Sgt. Stiansen did state that stop bars could be placed at the stop signs (will contact Field Leader Bill Cassidy).
- Radnor Police will continue enforcement at this location
- Public Works Department will update the Watch Children signs
- Staff Traffic Committee recommended a traffic counter be placed for one week on Strathmore to get true counts/study of the road. This will be performed after Aqua project is completed to get true counts. Sgt. Stiansen stated if the study resulted with the approved numbers, he explained the process of a Petition for speed humps. Residents will then obtain signatures from surrounding neighbors for the Petition and will return to Staff Traffic Committee. If the Petition is approved, then it will go before the Board of Commissioners for approval for the installation of speed humps.



RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

November 2019 Staff Traffic Status Report

	Radnor Fire Company requests evaluation of traffic and parking on South Wayne Avenue County Line Corridor Study (from Lancaster Avenue to Conestoga Road) King of Prussia Bridge	 12/20/2017 Radnor Fire Company is interested in: Emergency pre-emption at the Fire Station on S. Wayne Avenue. The County Line Corridor Study has been posted online. Strike issues 	Township is awaiting cost proposals work completed in first quarter of 2020. Capital Funding has been reques projects noted in the study, so conjunction with Lower Merion Townsh. The Pennsylvania Departmen Transportation has installed additional and numerous) signs warning of the
ng of Prussia Bridge Strike issues	Line Corridor Study ter Avenue to Conestoga Ro	The County Line Corridor Study has been posted	online.
	King of Prussia Bridge	Strike issues	



RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

November 2019 Staff Traffic Status Report

King of Prussia Rd & Eagle Rd intersection improvements	Walnut Avenue Triangle Intersection discussion
Submit joint application for DCED MTF grant with Cabrini & Eastern for left turn lanes on King of Prussia Road at Eagle Road/Pine Tree Rd	Powerpoint was completed. Steve Norcini advised not to place a tree in the triangle due to possible site obstruction. A site visit was planned prior to any installation. No site visit was performed. Mr. Velunti planted a tree regardless of the recommendation of Staff Traffic Committee and Steve Norcini
Funding has been approved for this project. Permitting and design in 2020; construction in 2021.	No further requests have been requested by residents. This item will be removed in January 2020.